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SURREY BEEKEEPERS' ASSOCIATION

WEYBRIDGE DIVISION                                

NEWSLETTER: October 2013
http://www.pyrford.com/weybridgebees


NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF 

THE WEYBRIDGE DIVISION OF THE SURREY BEEKEEPERS' ASSOCIATION

 WILL BE HELD ON SUNDAY, 17th NOVEMBER 2013 AT 2.30 pm
IN ST PETER’S CHURCH HALL, 1 BURWOOD ROAD, HERSHAM KT12 4AA.

Editorial
The very busy part of the season is now almost at an end. I heave a sigh of relief at this stage, but admit to a weakness: when the next feeding session is on, in (only!) l2 months’ time, I generally remember that the feeding equipment was damaged or find it has partly gone missing, or there are more colonies to feed than last time, so there is a last minute rush to Sussex or Windsor to get some more - and various other excitements. We must try to make life a bit simpler and plan ahead in beekeeping as in other things. Do as I say, not - - - - .
Meanwhile, I hope that you will take the notices of winter meetings seriously, and try to attend at least some of them, especially those of our own Division; there will be at least 4 evening meetings this season. The National Honey Show is in Weybridge this month, probably for the last time there. One of our members recently said to me that he was amazed at the lack of interest by so many beekeepers in the Show. That I fully agree with him will have been seen in Newsletters for which I have been editor. I have to say that I personally am not turned on as much by the honey part of the Show (though it really does make a spectacular display, and I do submit some entries), as by the marvellous programme of lectures on all aspects of beekeeping, from the practical to the very latest research, all of which are presented by carefully chosen speakers from many  parts of the world. If you are not a regular at the lectures, may I encourage you to attend one /some this year?
Membership Applications and Renewals

Subscriptions for 2014 are now due. Please complete the attached form and return it to me either by post or email together with your subscription. This may be paid either by cheque/cash or online as per the banking instructions on the Membership form. Please let me know if you pay online.

Please also note that the Gift Aid conditions have been changed since last year. Gift Aid may only be claimed on monies received relating to the payer, in other words, not on a spouse or partner’s subscription. Where a spouse or partner is entitled to gift aid their contribution, please ask them to complete a separate form and more importantly, make a separate payment. 

Subscriptions and donations may be gift aided if the payer pays the equivalent amount in income tax.

The deadline for renewals is the 10th November 2013 after which time current members will no longer receive Bee Craft. It would be greatly appreciated if you notify us if you do not intend to renew.

Thank you.

Sandra Rickwood (Treasurer, SBKA Weybridge Division)
Teaching Apiary Tidy, Saturday 5th October, from 10.30 am
Anyone who is free at this short notice, and would be willing to spend some time tidying up at the apiary would be most welcome. 
Please contact Sandra for details if you are able to help (01932 244326, sandrarickwood@btinternet.com).
Report of August Apiary Meeting, Saturday 17th August
On Saturday August 17th at 2.30pm, 21 members of the Association gathered at the Teaching Apiary at Burhill School for the summer meeting. The day was overcast and a little on the chilly side and as we all arrived it started to rain. However, this soon passed and we all spent a while catching up on news about our own colonies, meeting new people and meeting old friends – a lovely start to the meeting.

We then divided into 3 groups with Roy, Marion and Debbie each opening up a colony and investigating what was under each roof. 

Colony 1 comprised of 2 hives which had been ‘Pagdened’ but not yet combined. Both seemed to be doing quite well, we saw both queens, one slightly smaller than the other; there was brood in both but not vast amounts of stores. Both were being fed and only 1 or 2 varroa  mites were obvious on the varroa tray. The big problems seemed to be which Queen to keep if we combine them, or leave them as 2 colonies, and then will both colonies survive winter? Will one combined colony have a better chance of survival or should we risk 2 colonies and feed them both like crazy?

Colony 2 which comprised of brood and a half, although the half was empty, also had a feeder, we did not see the queen but there was sealed brood and larvae. Not a lot of stores so would need more feeding. Again only 1 varroa mite spotted.

Colony 3 is being bought by one of this year’s students; it required quite a lot of moving round of frames so that there were frames of stores in the brood and the half brood. As there were some frames with brood on for which there was no room after this manoeuvre, these were put in a super above the queen excluder so that they could be fed and nurtured and the frames removed when all had hatched. It was estimated that, even with this moving of stores, the colony would need vigorous feeding before the winter.

Members asked various questions about feeding, winter care, varroa treatment, etc., which were all answered with varying opinions, as so often happens in the life of beekeepers!

We then had our picnic tea to which everyone had contributed. Again the conversation was bees, bees and more bees. It is amazing that so much can be learnt in such a short amount of time and it made us realise just how much we have to learn. It’s frightening to think that the leaders, with many years of experience, are still learning about beekeeping. How on earth are us newbies expected to cope and have a reasonable chance of success? Thank goodness all you experienced beekeepers are happy to help us newbies.

All in all a very pleasant afternoon.
Brian and Ann Foley
Thank you Ann and Brian for joining our reservoir of contributors. -Ed.
Honey Shows
A timely reminder for you to be preparing your entries for the National Honey Show (schedule on this website: http://www.honeyshow.co.uk/lecture_convention.shtml). Don’t miss this opportunity to try and win a coveted prize at ‘The National’ – very good for your self esteem, and impressive for your sales. By the time you read this, the initial closing date for entries will have passed, but, with a one-off late entry fee, you can enter until October 20th. Forms are available on the National Honey Show website.
While on the subject of Shows, we have had a letter from Hazel Sharples, the organiser of the Show Bench at the Surrey County Show. She asks us to do ‘a little forward planning’ for entries of our own and to encourage others to enter next year (Spring Bank Holiday Monday, May 26th). 
Request for Volunteers for the Information Stand at the National Honey Show

Once again Surrey BKA will be providing and manning the Information stand at the NHS in October.

We are seeking volunteers to be on the stand on Thursday, Friday and Saturday, 24th to 26th October. As last year, 2- or 3-hour slots will be allocated. All members are welcome, regardless of their beekeeping experience.

If you enjoy ‘talking bees’ please email your name and telephone number to Marion Cooper at coopergm56@btinternet.com giving the times you would be available to be on duty, bearing in mind any lectures or workshops that you would like to attend. If you do not use the internet please telephone Marion on 01932 242179. Thank you.
Sandra Rickwood (SBKA Secretary)

The above request is being sent to all Surrey BKA members, but as we are the nearest Division to the venue, we should, perhaps, be over-represented, and I hope we are.  Please would Weybridge members contact me soon, and any who have already offered (thank you!) reply to me as well, so that I have your preferred times. 

Marion C.
Request for volunteers to act a stewards for the Beecraft lectures at the National Honey Show

BeeCraft is looking for 5 stewards to help with the Beecraft lectures on Friday 25th October.  There will be 5 lectures separate from the National Honey Show lectures as follows:

The BeeCraft Research Lectures Programme

Friday 25th October:

 09:30 – 10:45 Martin Bencsik - Monitoring the condition of a hive by means of vibration. 
11:15 – 12:30 Peter Kennedy - Studying the effects of multiple stressors on honeybee colony development 
  
and survival. 
12:45 – 14:00 David Evans - The plight of the honeybee: varroa and viruses. 
14:15 – 15:30 Thomas Nowotny - Computer models of the bee brain: how do bees recognise odour sources? 
15:45 – 17:00 Max Watkins - Vita's bee health research.
Volunteers will be asked to steward  two lectures (approximately 3 hours).  Outside this time you will be able to go around the show and the trade halls.  Your entry will be provided free.  Anyone interested in helping please contact bob@maurer.uk.com. with your name and address.  Bob Maurer will arrange your passes and arrange who will cover each lecture.

Michael Main 
Social Evening for Central Association BK members and visitors on Thursday 24th October at the National Honey Show
This annual event in the CABK calendar starts at 6.30 pm in the Lecture Theatre at St George’s College. There will be a finger buffet with wine or soft drinks and a talk on Beekeeping in Scotland, by Phil McAnespie. Attached is the booking form. I do hope you can join us.
Pat Allen (CABK Secretary)
New buzz group for Woking/Old Woking/Horsell Area

Please see the note on this in the September newsletter. David Parker has had only one response to this so we have mentioned it again in case anyone missed it the first time. If you live, or have bees in this area, and would like to be part of a group, please contact David (davidparker@polymathconsulting.com) and copy your response to Sue Lawes (slawes@hotmail.com).
Future Surrey BKA dates for your diary:
30th November 2013 Predators Pests and Diseases with Dan Basterfield

7th December 2013 SBKA AGM in Claygate

18th January 2014 General Husbandry with Alastair Welch

25th January 2014 Mead with Michael Badger

If you have not as yet received a copy of the flyer for the 30th November, please let me know and I will send it to you.
Sandra Rickwood (Secretary, Surrey BKA)
Mead Making Day, Sunday 20th October 

A practical day designed to give you the necessary knowledge to be able to make your own mead.  From starting the ‘must’ to racking off and bottling we do the practical stuff and look at the history as well as tasting a few we made earlier. Please contact us at enquire@eastsurreybees.co.uk 01883 622788 for further information and booking. 
Celia Rudland, East Surrey Bees
‘Bee Improvement for All’, 1-day course
The Wokingham & DBKA (Berkshire) in conjunction with BIBBA, are holding  a course with the above title on Saturday 9th Nov 2013, from 9.00 am -  4.30 pm  in Bracknell, Berkshire. Full details can be found via the contacts shown below.
Garth Matthews

Wokingham & DBKA (Berkshire)

Learning & Development Officer

Mob : 07800 121192  Email : garth.matthews@ntlworld.com
‘More than Honey’ – the new film (see the September newsletter)

At least two of our members, David Brassington and Jane Weiss, went to see this film at its premiere in London. They report that it was excellent, with wonderful photography; it deals only with honey bees. We are pleased to tell you that Sally Abraham is obtaining a copy of the film and has kindly offered to make it available for showing at one of our winter meetings. Full details will be given when the arrangements have been made.

Meanwhile…
A fantastic clip from the film, ‘More than Honey’
http://www.theguardian.com/environment/video/2013/sep/06/qeen-bee-wedding-flight-video
Even by today’s standards, this is a truly remarkable video; do make sure that you find the time to view it. 
Many thanks to Marion Malcher for bringing this clip to our attention – Ed.
An American-based film on CCD

At: http://www.ted.com/talks/marla_spivak_why_bees_are_disappearing.html, there is a very good video of Marla Spivak, who works at the University of Minnesota, talking about why bees are disappearing. 
Thanks to Anne Miller for this information. – Ed.

Has the Asian Hornet arrived in this country?
Further to the item under this heading in the last newsletter, you should have heard from Defra that this suspected (and expected) arrival has not yet occurred. May this continue to be the case for a long, long, time. 
London Honey Show 2013 at Lancaster London
Lancaster London is delighted to announce it will be organising and hosting the London Honey Show 2013 on Monday 7 October, from 6pm.

The highlight of the show will be the awards ceremony. The most anticipated award of the evening is the coveted “London Beekeeper of the Year 2013”, in association with BeeCraft Magazine.

I have attached a press release.

Twitter: www.twitter.com/luxe_pr Hanisha Sethi, Luxe Public Relations Ltd,Vicarage House,
58-60 Kensington Church Street, London W8 4DB.T: +44 (0)20 7368 3330W: www.luxepr.com
Scale hive

I have not been able to take measurements for September because of complexities involved with the  removal of honey, feeding, and preparation for winter. I hope to resume when the hive has settled down.
Geoff. C.
STOP PRESS: Offer of fondant for winter/spring feeding
Paul Hildersley has found a good source of 12.5 kg boxes of bakers’ fondant, and – having practised on his own this morning (October 1st) – is prepared to obtain some more, and cut it into 1 kg blocks for any member who would like some for use now, or to save for emergency use (it keeps soft, if well wrapped). The cost is very reasonable – only £1.50/kg. Please let him know if you would be interested, so that he can decide how much more to buy. His home phone is currently out of order, but he can be contacted by email: homeapiary@btinternet.com.
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	CONTACT DETAILS

	Chairman

Rob Chisholm - 01483 715779

email:  robinchisholm102@btinternet.com
	Secretary

Marion Cooper - 01932 242179

email:  coopergm56@btinternet.com

	Treasurer

Sandra Rickwood - 01932 244326

email:  sandrarickwood@btinternet.com
	Newsletter Editor

Geoff Cooper - 01932 242179

email:  coopergm56@btinternet.com

	Rowtown Apiary Manager

Rob Chisholm - 01483 715779

email:  robinchisholm102@btinternet.com
	Burhill Allotments Apiary Manager

Jim Joyce - 01932 225435

email:  enid.w.joyce@gmail.com

	Teaching Apiary Manager

Sandra Rickwood - 01932 244326

email:  sandrarickwood@btinternet.com
	Nosema Clinic
Jim and Enid Joyce - 01932 225435

email:  enid.w.joyce@gmail.com

	Regional Bee Inspector

Alan Byham - 01306 611016 or 07775 119447 (Mobile)

Email:  alan.byham@fera.gsi.gov.uk
	Swarms
Michael Main - 01932 849080
email:  michael_main@talktalk.net

	LOCAL BEE ADVISERS

	Rob Chisholm - 01483 715779
	Geoff Cooper - 01932 242179

	Jim Joyce - 01932  225435
	Stephen Sore - 01784  465323 or 07535  319753 
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